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The Lake Eunice Township board held their monthly meeting at the town hall on May 1, 2007 at 7:05pm.  
All board members were present.  The minutes from April were approved as written by a motion from M 
Reep, 2nd by L Kohler and it carried.  The treasurer’s report was approved by a motion from M Reep, 2nd 
by L Kohler and it carried. 
 
The July meeting will be changed to July 10th. 
 
Gravel quotes were accepted and one was received from Ernest C Anderson Gravel Inc for $5.15 per ton 
delivered and including tax.  This included the details of a fuel surcharge.  M Reep made a motion to 
accept this quote to begin immediately, 2nd by L Kohler and it carried.  
 
N Pearl Lake Rd will be worked on as there were a few complaints about this road and their concern with 
the gravel being a decent blend for class 5.  The gravel will be taken to the county for testing by the 
board supervisors.  There will also be a consideration of the need to add clay to the mix on this road.  A 
traffic counter will be placed on this road to get an idea of what the traffic flow is and the need for 
asphalt for maintenance reasons.  The board will look at the rules involved with speed limit signs that 
might be able to be placed on this road. 
 
Howard Ellingson, Tim Nerdahl and Gary Schander were present from Buckhorn Rd about the possibility 
of approaching the DNR again about assistance for asphalt on this road due to lake access and the 
excessive traffic flow.  M Reep and L Kohler will contact some people about how to go about making this 
happen. 
 
A resolution was presented from the City of Detroit Lakes concerning the JOBZ program for a portion of 
land on #6 in the former SJE Rhombus building to be used by CHS Industries with the possibilities of 
producing 20-40 new jobs in the area.  This will be checked into further to obtain more information and 
reviewed by the township attorney. 
 
Mike Hough was present to discuss Nelson Market Rd.  The township is requesting that Hough provide 
clay for the road and the township will take care of spreading it and working it into the road.  They 
agreed to work with us on getting this accomplished as soon as road restrictions are removed.  The road 
will be worked back into being regulation width and we will work on the ditches on Nelson Rd. 
 
Dust Control will be done on several of our roads by DM Dust Control this year so that the timing can be 
scheduled.  Lloyd Kohler made a motion for the township to pay for ½ of the cost of the dust control on 
any township road as requested by the residents, 2nd by M Reep and this will be discussed with the 
attorney as to how this needs to be handled. 
 
Road inspection will be done on May 7, 2007 at 9am to determine what roads need repair, gravel, etc. 
 
 
A motion was made by M Reep to adjourn at 9:25pm, 2nd by L Kohler and it carried. 
 
Minutes approved on June 5, 2007.  Crystal Myers, Clerk 


